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Members present
Ernest Kight, Ronald Ellerbe, Vilma Lancaster, Anthony J Miller, Michael Pomerico

Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM

1. Determination of Quorum and Call to Order

Procedural: 1.1 Determination of Quorum and Call to Order

2. Pledge of Allegiance

Procedural: 2.1 Pledge of Allegiance

3. Board Announcements

Information: 3.1 Board Announcements

4. Superintendent's Report

Information: 4.1 Superintendent's Report

Superintendent, Dr. Kishore Kuncham welcomed everyone to the Board of Education meeting at Archer Street School.
He invited members of the Student Government at FHS, Ismary Jimenez, Victoria Wright, Yameris Levia, Santana
Hernandez and Jennifer Herrera to present their monthly report to the Board of Education. He then introduced Mrs.
Lein, Principal of the Archer Street School who introduced the fourth grade students to sing a song celebrating
“kindness” under the direction of Nicole Pomerico and Jaqueline Rome and Scott Bierko, a guest teacher, Scott
Bierko....Mrs. Lein explained that the song was the culmination of a reading project by the students. The students
presented the Board of Education copies of the book.

The Superintendent then updated the public as follows:

The District will be closed for the Winter Recess from February 20 -24.

The Parent University held at Atkinson School on Monday February 6, 2017was very successful. All
presentations were in Spanish for our Spanish Speaking parents.

The District’s Black History Month Celebration will be held on February 16, 2017, at Freeport High School.
All are invited.

Superintendents in Senate District 8, including Dr. Kuncham met meeting with the new Senator John Brooks on
Thursday, February 2, 2017. Dr. Kuncham is in the process of scheduling a meeting with Senator Brooks to
meet with Freeport Board of Education.

On Friday, February 17th, Dodd Middle School will host their Annual Early College Awareness Event,
commencing at 8:00. The will be presenters from colleges, universities and other organizations pertaining to the
college process.

Congratulations to the Music staff. FHS Music Program is being recognized as a Gold Level by the Long Island
Music Hall of Fame. This is the firsrt year for the Music Hall of High School Recognition Awards. The

recognition ceremony will held on April 3rd, 7:30 pm, at Northport High School. Freeport will be one of seven
schools being recognized.

Congratulations to Michael LaSorsa (Musuc teacher at FHS). The Nassau Music Educators Association
(NMEA) has bestowed their highest commendation on him. Mr. Lasorsa is the Vice President of Division 5 of
the NMEA, putting him in charge of the festival for all students in grades 11 and 12.

Congratulations to Marie Codispoti, new Visions Teacher, who was honored last week as the “Employee of the
Month”.

Congratulations Nick Alberti, an Art teacher at Dodd Middle School. His acrylic painting titled “Wired$” was
selected by Long Island Art League and will be featured in the Long Island Artist Exhibition on February 18
through March 21.

NYSED released the graduation data for the class of 2016. Data showed only June graduation and included out
of district students who live in Freeport. Our data showed only FHS graduation rate including August
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